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Safe, Vibrant, and Walkable Streets Committee 

Meeting Agenda 

Thursday, March 26.2015

1401 Hollins Street, Baltimore, MD 21223

7pm to 9pm

Present:

Bif Browning

Caitlin Doolin

Anne  Ihediohanma

Roshelle Kades

Scott Kashnow

Vernell Lewis

Catherine Neely

Lou Packett

Jamie Pitts

Chris Redwood

Daniel Rodenburg

Josh Smith

Lucy Steinitz 

Elizabeth Weber

Brandi Welsh

Presentations:

Department of Public Works (Brandi Welsh)

Chris: Brandi is the community liaison to the DPW and has been a great contact and resource in Hollins Roundhouse. She came to the meeting to talk about how the DPW can be involved as a resource for the Vision Plan.

Brandi: Has heard a lot about the SWP and wants to support the efforts. She can be the contact for anything DPW related. She knows that trash is high on the priority list for the SWP and a lot of other communities. The DPW has found that targeted enforcement works best for trash clean-up and working block by block is the most effective way of making a difference.  Wants to hear what Committee wants to focus on. DPW can address many issues related to streets, cleanliness and quality of life. It is especially key to hear what has been called in to 311 to see what has and hasn't been addressed. DPW wants to hear what the hotspots are, and what DPW can do better and what they can address. 

Scott: How does targeted enforcement work? How is it effective?

BrandiDPW has found that the best way to track progress is to go block by block 

Scott—would DPW come out and find trash?

Brandi—power comes through housing code enforcement DPW has no enforcement power


If the community could go out and bag the trash would that be helpful? DPW could go out and 
get the trash—housing would have to look for who was responsible 


Dan—policing that actually looks for dumping and seeing who is responsible for dumping


Brandi—DPW used to have an enforcement group that policed dumping, but has been disbanded. Housing has an investigative arm with cameras in certain areas looking for illegal dumping. Run by Thomas Wall

Bif—back of Mount Clare looks much better this morning

Lot at Pratt and Mount—DPW using for storage/construction site, Clay Pots has been asking what is happening as it is fenced off but it looks like there is nothing actually happening

Scott—DPW does water quality projects—stormwater projects, grates on storm drains, want to figure out how to beautify the streets and do street-scaping—way to do water quality projects that also beautify the street at the same time (that are funded)

Mark Cameron may have more insight about what funding would be available for water quality/street beautification—Brandi will find out if there is anything that projects in the SWP area 

Can't do everything at a time, but could block at a time

Businesses asking if there are certain dates to get the dumpster available—pre-scheduled. Want to have clean-ups of their areas, want to do work in partnership with the communities focusing on the inner areas and the businesses focusing on the main corridors. Brandi will ask the chief—usually don't like to provide dumpsters for businesses, but is more like a community clean-up

Do a lot of clean ups, hate to leave the trash after a clean-up (Josh Smith)

Jamie—haul stuff to the landfill, anyway to get an exemption for hauling to the landfill?

Brandi—don't know, but not usually in favor of small haulers

In the future, if the committee had a vehicle could there be an exemption after clean-ups for the $20 fee so that the committee would only have to pay for gas etc.

Scott—people sweeping up behind the trash trucks (sweeping up the gutters—is it still around?

Brandi—that program is gone, they are not bringing it back

Mad Vacs in business districts—Baltimore St would definitely be one of them, have to think about placing it strategically Brandi will ask what will it take to get one of those guys over here and what sort of range they had

Chris—alley gating program been a cumbersome process to get going—program may be under transportation—Brandi will speak with transportation to see what the process is like

have to get agreement from property owners, and then look at pictures, and then get police etc out to see if it could be gated, and then provide money for the gating

Dan—concern about dumping in alleys especially when there is an absentee landlord

410-396-8966 (Brandi number), call or brandi.welsh@baltimorecity.gov, can send follow-ups the best eyes and ears out there—will get back with the answers from the requests 

before the clean up is there an amount of time to ask?--at least give two weeks if everyone who helps out is signed up they can get a $10 stormwater credit on their bill if they get up to eight hours. Register as a stormwater event, can get a certificate 

Gallery Church City Uprising (Joshua Smith)

Hollins Market resident, in charge of an event called City Uprising, this is the fourth year—three day service project event 36 projects all around the city doing a variety of different things. Focus areas are Health and Wellness (HIV Testing), 20 year difference in life expectancy between this area and Rolan Park (chronic illnesses), environmental justice (creation care) helping neighborhood beautification, took abandoned lots over on Carey St with volunteers and neighborhood partners and transformed them into the park, and education. Have worked in Steuart Hill, James McHenry, Augusta Fells Savage. Want to be more community based, want the projects to come from the neighborhood. Charette is this Saturday from 1-3 at Clay Pots in preparation for the June Event (27-29). On the 25th doing HIV testing downtown. Want the projects to come out of the charette to propose an idea or support other ideas in the community. The events help because there are a lot of people participating and helping to provide energy. Volunteers come ready to work. In a dash to get grants for projects, but there are financial resources available. info@cityuprising.com. Don't think too small—four landscape architects who are ready to work. Community members know what will work, and also there needs to be follow-up and support from the community moving forward.

Baltimore City Bike Planner (Caitlin Doolin)

Movement to have bikeable streets. City bike planner here to talk the city bike plan. Encouraging to hear that a neighborhood wants more bikeable walkable streets—is the bike planner for the city.

1. How many people have biked in the last year? Not a lot. More would bike more with better facilities

2015 bike master plan adopted this afternoon, posted on the website—trying to do better policy work to improve biking.

Projects coming to the neighborhood---side path or trail around 40—Calhoun to Fulton Ave—planning efforts and community involvements. Under state highway review—state reviews final plan, gives seal of approval and then it is constructed, will include upgrading intersections. Recreational loops

West Baltimore bike blvd. projects—bike blvds maximize streets that are low volume, having infastructure to force traffic to slow down, speed cushions. Looking at a bunch of streets—where bikes ride but where there isn't a lot of infrastructure. Community kick-off meeting late spring. Doesn't necessarily include bike lines 

Hollins St—one of the bike blvds—wouldn't take away parking, Hollins St is one of the streets that is being looked at—a little over six miles total. Speed cushions, sharrow (share the lane arrow), bump outs, signage. Share the road, but cars have to be more aware. 

Timeline—like to see construction started next spring, this year design with the community, project out to bid in the fall and winter—bike projects are cheap and fairly simple, two to three months construction—community input on intersection improvements, roundabouts, bump-outs

Traffic consultants looking at it, recommendations at the first meeting—have good idea of what streets they are going for and which improvements, looking for community input

getting into the final details, might change a few decisions based on input

have funding for the project—DOT will run the community meetings—will get the information out. 

Hollins St bike blvd—James McHenry has a gate up that blocks off some entry, how will the bike plan deal with that to connect with the Hollins St/MLK bike path. DOT will have to speak to the school

Biking for commute requires addressing the downtown area—in the bike master plan there are five major projects that are considered priorities—West Baltimore blvds one, downtown bike network (on street protected lanes)--north-south on the west side—divider and then parked cars, bikes would go on the inside of the parked cars, ten miles of east-west lanes (bike lines Preston and Biddle)--looking at extending the bus-bike lines on Lombard St.

Issues getting across MLK and then to the promonade—the bus-bike lanes are the worst parts

Might be someway to get across MLK with Hollins bike blvd?

The projects that are being discussed are the ones that are funded—other projects can still be discussed

Will come back to have a discussion about pedestrian access  

Request for support for pool and community center in Carroll Park (Anne Ihediohanma)

SSW Intern with the Friends of Carroll Park—looking to bring activities to Carroll Park, community members in Pigtown have expressed interest in an indoor pool—even when the funding comes, in will still need signatures—petition has to be signed, ask for support 

Is the Rec Center/Pool being built new? Yes

Last year neighborhoods went to meet with the Recs and Park capital improvement, said that they were planning on it but it has been pulled—trying to get a thousand signatures—have to address planning for the rec center/pool. 

Mike Doresy asked if the committee would like to support the project—could approach the councilman (Reisinger) with their support for the project—should come from the community associations—committee approves a letter of support, will have to go to the board and the communities 

city putting emphasis on the big parks—concern that not having small neighborhood spots doesn't work because kids can't travel or don't feel safe going to other neighborhoods (hood hopping)--is that being addressed when the city is thinking about projects?

Guidelines and Structure of SVW Committee Meetings

Committees are operated loosely—can come for the first time to have something to say, no Robert's Rules of order, agreement 

respect, no disrespect or discrimination 

Project Updates

Linda Loubert (Feedback from Mt. Clare Community Council on Tracy Atkins Park Improvements, and restoration of Wilkens Ave median access)--no updates 

Scott Kashnow (Feedback from FSNA about New Park at Baltimore and Mount Street)--nothing new to add, design for the park—support in the past, but want to go back to check

Feedback from USA on restoration of comfort station in Union Square Park—approved it, SWP support 

Chris Redwood (Feedback from HRA on bike boulevard)--Caitlin coming to the next meeting to talk about the bike blvd. 

Dan/Catherine (Feedback from USA on bike boulevard)--USA in support 

Jacqueline Murray (Trash committee update)

Southwest Partnership Updates (Chris Redwood)

New board has formed, 18 new members, election for the last committee, so that chair will be in place at the next board meeting, ED has received offer, article on the SWP this Sunday

Poppleton is forming their community association 

Americorps volunteers April 6-April 10 10am-3pm—projects in respective areas

Southern and Western Districts—come and have a discussion 

Friends of West Baltimore Squares meeting monthly to talk about programming 

last month talk about projects that are now--

applied for grant for green infrastructure design project—will hear back next month

Watershed 263 Community Council—meets May 2nd to strategize how to get more leadership out of the community 6/7 neighborhoods are part of Watershed 263—waste waterfalls, out by Russell St—everything stormwater goes into the river 

3/28 10AM CPHA Event—really good event, Opportunity Collaborative—studies around other neighborhoods, coming to teach what they have learned

General Announcements (Chris Redwood)

Rec and Parks has the resources to do concerts in the park—but they will pick the bands (city approved bands)

Friends of Carroll Park—concerts in Carroll Park, 2nd Thursdays in June, July, August 630-830—rec and parks providing funding and logistics

Adjournment

southwestpartnershipbaltimore.org 

southwestpartnershipbaltimore@gmail.com
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